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Subject:
Annual report for 2004 of the Global Collecting Centres (GCCs) under the revised Marine Climatological Summaries Scheme (MCSS) of WMO

Action required:
(1)
For information

(2) To maintain and expand contributions of ships’ meteorological reports to the GCCs under the revised MCSS

Dear Sir/Madam,


Under the revised Marine Climatological Summaries Scheme (MCSS) adopted by the eleventh session of the Commission for Marine Climatology (CMM), (Lisbon, April 1993) through Recommendation 11 (CMM-XI), two Global Collecting Centres (GCCs) were established, in Germany and the United Kingdom, to collect all marine climatological data observed worldwide, ensure that minimum quality control procedures have been applied; generate complete, duplicated global data sets; and provide these data sets to the Responsible Members under the MCSS.


I now have pleasure in enclosing herewith, for your information, the annual report for 2004 of the GCCs, giving details of their operations and the status of data collection.  The report is available in English only.

To:
Permanent Representatives of Members of WMO operating Voluntary Observing Ships

cc:
VOS Focal Points
)


GCC Germany and GCC United Kingdom
)


Executive Secretary, IOC
)


Co-presidents of JCOMM
)


Coordinator, JCOMM Data Management Programme Area
)


JCOMM Expert Team on Marine Climatology
) (for information)


Chairman, JCOMM Ship Observations Team
)


Chairman, JCOMM VOS Panel
)


VOS Climate Project Focal Points
)


Chairman, GCOS/WCRP Atmospheric Observations Panel
)


  for Climate (AOPC)
)


Chairman, GCOS/GOOS/WCRP Ocean Observations Panel
)


  for Climate (OOPC)
)
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In 2004, the total amount of collected data slightly increased.  However, there remain substantial numbers of Contributing Members (i.e. Members operating Voluntary Observing Ships) who have not yet made any submission.  I would like to encourage you to make every effort to ensure the implementation of enhanced data submission to the GCCs in accordance with the agreed procedures and to provide further feedback for the benefit of the whole system and the integrity of the marine database.  It would be desirable for Contributing Members to improve the steadiness of their contributions where applicable and to realize the quarterly cycle of the data flow to enable the archives to respond to the needs of the climatological user community for timely and complete marine climate data.  With regard to the improvement of data quality, I would like to remind you that the GCCs have developed a software package for applying the MQC standards and will kindly provide the package to contributing Members upon request.  The third update of the software will be ready for distribution shortly.


Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to express my appreciation to the GCC Germany and the GCC United Kingdom for their efforts in operating the centres and in supporting the VOS Climate Project.


Yours faithfully,


(M. Jarraud)


Secretary-General

